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From The Mayor's Desk

As we enter the month of July, I am pleased to share with you some important steps taken at the Welaka Town

Council Meeting held on June 13, 2023. During the meeting, we took significant steps to preserve the

small-town charm that makes Welaka so unique. Two pivotal ordinances, ORDINANCE 2023-02 and

ORDINANCE 2023-04 were adopted, focusing on safeguarding our community's character.

Firstly, ORDINANCE 2023-02 was enacted to prohibit the establishment of medical marijuana dispensaries

and various other types of businesses, such as internet gambling, adult entertainment, and adult product

stores. This temporary prohibition, lasting until the completion of the new Welaka Land Development Code,

was put in place to ensure that we make well-informed decisions that align with our Town's values and vision.

Once the Land Development Code is in place, the Welaka Town Council will hold a series of hearings to allow

the residents of Welaka to give their input on whether they think these types of stores should be allowed or if a

permanent ban should be put in place. Our goal is to prevent commercial developers from rushing into

activities that could damage the charm of Welaka. By carefully considering these matters, we can protect what

makes Welaka so unique.

Additionally, the Town Council adopted ORDINANCE 2023-04, which introduced a set of architectural

standards for commercial construction. This ordinance is a protective measure, ensuring that any new

commercial buildings constructed in Welaka matches the look and feel that our community prefers. By

implementing these standards, we aim to maintain our small-town charm and prevent any development that

does not fit the community character.

I sincerely thank those Town Council Members who supported these two critical ordinances. Their unwavering

dedication and commitment are essential in our efforts to protect and enhance the small-town charm that

makes Welaka a wonderful place to live, work, and visit. With their support, we aim to ensure Welaka thrives

while retaining its distinctive character.

On the topic of the Welaka Police Department, I would like to take this opportunity to address our commitment

to your safety and the protection of our community. As the Town grows, our law enforcement department must

remain prepared for the future. We are pleased to announce that the Welaka Police Department is close to

hiring our 3rd police officer, a significant step towards enhancing our night patrols and maintaining a low

crime rate.

Under the leadership of our Chief of Police, Mike Porath, his department has been actively working to secure

resources that will enable us to serve you better. Chief Porath has successfully obtained a JAG Grant, covering

80% of the cost for two fully furnished patrol trucks. This grant amounts to an impressive $100,000, requiring

the Town to contribute only $24,000. By acquiring these new vehicles, we aim to strengthen our capabilities

and increase our overall presence throughout Welaka.

Our objective is to have three full-time police officers in place by mid-July, with plans to add a fourth officer

after October 1st. This crucial step brings us closer to achieving our vision of a fully staffed, 24-hour police

department. By strengthening our department, we can effectively address any potential increase in crime,

ensuring Welaka remains a safe and secure community for all residents.



Your safety is our top priority, and we will continue to strive to provide the highest level of protection for you

and your loved ones. Thank you for your ongoing support and trust in the Welaka Police Department.

Regarding infrastructure, I am thrilled to share some exciting news about the recent improvements in our

Town's wastewater system. I am delighted to announce that the sewer line extension project on Beechers Point

Drive has been successfully completed. This significant achievement will directly impact our community by

enabling us to transition numerous homes with septic tanks on the St. Johns River to sewer. Our primary goal

is to protect the health of our river and preserve its precious ecosystem.

In addition, I am pleased to announce that the design of our brand-new wastewater treatment plant is now

30% complete. This state-of-the-art facility will play a crucial role in ensuring the cleanliness and safety of our

water resources. I am excited about the progress made so far, and we expect to secure the necessary permits for

the project in November or December of this year.

Following the permit process, we plan to break ground on the construction of the wastewater treatment plant

in January or February of 2024. This important project will bring us closer to our goal of creating a cleaner and

healthier environment for everyone in Welaka.

On the Town events front, our Food Truck Fridays are in full swing, but we only have two more left before the

season ends. So please mark your calendars and join us on Friday, July 7, at 6:00 PM at Jeffersons Smith Park

for an evening filled with delectable food and fantastic music. It's an event you surely don't want to miss! But

that's not all—we have something special planned for the grand finale. On Friday, August 4, we will host our

second annual Fireworks on the River show right after the food truck extravaganza. Gather your friends and

family for an unforgettable evening of dazzling fireworks illuminating the river-front sky. Events like these are

more than just enjoyable; they play a vital role in strengthening our Welaka community. Let's come together,

share a meal, and create lasting memories.

In conclusion, as summer begins to sizzle, I want to wish you a fantastic season filled with joy, relaxation, and

countless unforgettable memories. Stay cool, my friends, and embrace the warmth of the sun. I look forward to

the upcoming Food Truck Friday, where we can gather, enjoy delicious food, and reconnect as a community.

Your unwavering support is a constant source of inspiration, and it is truly an honor to serve as your mayor.

May this summer be a time of rejuvenation and unity. Talk to you again soon!

Very Best Regards,

From The Council President

If you attended the May Town Council meeting, you heard a presentation by San Mateo resident, Tim

Houtaling, regarding the disappearance of the eelgrass in the St. Johns River and his efforts to save it, at least

in his backyard. During this meeting, the mayor asked that the Citizens Advisory Board take this topic on and

present findings or recommendations to the Town Council.

Two days later, I was fortunate enough to attend a Putnam County Waterways & Trails meeting where Dr.

Erich Marzolf, Director of the Division of Water and Land Resources for the St. Johns River Water

Management District, was making a presentation to the committee on this very topic. I found the presentation

to be not only educational, but interesting as well, so much so that I invited him to present to our Committee on



Friday, July 7
th
at our next Citizens Advisory Committee meeting. If you are concerned about the disappearance

of SAVs (submerged aquatic vegetation) and the health of our most vital resource, the St. Johns River, please

plan on attending this informative presentation. The meeting will begin at 9 AM and he will be presenting first

on the agenda.

In Your Service,

Jessica Finch, Welaka Town Council President

Need A Meeting With Your Mayor?

To schedule a meeting with your Mayor, please go to www.MayorWatts.com and

select the date and time that works for you.

Do You Have News for the Town of Welaka?

PUBLISH IT IN THE WELAKA GAZETTE!

For more information, please contact theWelaka Town Clerk, Meghan Allmon, at

TownClerk@welaka-fl.gov

If you would like to recognize a Town of Welaka resident for dedicated community

service to our Town, a local student with exceptional grades, or to nominate a Town resident

who is celebrating a landmarked birthday such as turning 100 years old, please contact our

Welaka Town Clerk, Meghan Allmon, at TownClerk@welaka-fl.gov. We will be happy

to recognize them at our next Council Meeting by public recognition.

Eyeglass Recycling – How You Can Help
South Putnam Lion Club would like to remind you that you can drop your unused glasses by

Welaka Town Hall in the drop-box in the main hallway. Donate glasses and change someone’s

life. Imagine if you could help a child read, an adult to succeed in their job, or a senior citizen

maintaining their independence. Help to provide our community with more opportunities to

grow and thrive.

Need To Report An Issue or Make A

Town Code Violation Complaint?

Need to report a street or parks issue? Report online at www.TellTownHall.com

Or make a Codes Enforcement Complaint? Email codes@welaka-fl.gov

Helping Hands of Welaka Toy Drive

Helping Hands of Welaka is collecting toys to give out to the children who attend the Welaka

Christmas Parade & Festival in December of this year. If you would like to donate, please

contactHarriet Vanslyke at (631) 764 - 2308

Sponsor an Event
The Events Committee is seeking sponsors as they plan new events for the future. Some of the

events include having a fireworks show at one of our events. Like all things, these things cost

money. While the town sponsors these events, we do not have it in the budget to do everything

we want to do. If you know anyone who would like to sponsor any of our events, please reach

out to our Events Committee at events@welaka-fl.gov

http://www.telltownhall.com
mailto:codes@welaka-fl.gov
mailto:events@welaka-fl.gov




A REGISTRATION STICKER IS REQUIRED
IN ORDER TO DRIVE YOUR GOLF CART IN WELAKA

Please bring your driver's license, proof of insurance
(with golf cart listed) and $25.00 to the Town Hall

New registration stickers will be available starting August 15, 2023



August 4, 2023 Food Truck Friday River-Front Fireworks Show

Platinum Sponsors: $2,500
Silver Sponsors: $1,000
Bronze Sponsors: $500

Resident & Non-Resident Sponsors/Donations Welcome!

If anyone wishes to donate, we will be accepting financial support through July 31, 2023!

THANK YOU!



TOWNOFWELAKA CONTACT LIST

WELAKA POLICE DEPARTMENT MAYOR’S OFFICE
Michael Porath - Police Chief Mayor Jamie Watts
Direct Line: (386) 524-4015 (386) 467-9800 ext. 101
(386) 467-9800 ext. 107 Direct: 386-524-4009
mporath@welaka-fl.gov jwatts@welaka-fl.gov

WELAKAMUNICIPAL SERVICES WELAKA TOWN COUNCIL
Meghan Allmon - Town Clerk Council President JessicaFinch
(386) 467-9800 ext. 102 (386)467-9800, ext. 200
townclerk@welaka-fl.gov jfinch@welaka-fl.gov

Ellen Dickason - Assistant Town Clerk
(386) 467-9800 ext. 104 Councilwoman Kimberly Dugger
edickason@welaka-fl.gov (386) 467-9800, ext. 201

kdugger@welaka-fl.gov
WELAKA UTILITY DEPARTMENT
Emma Sledge - Utility Clerk
(386) 467-9800 ext. 103 Councilwoman Tonya Long
esledge@welaka-fl.gov (386) 467-9800, ext. 202

tonyalong@welaka-fl.gov
Welaka AFTER HOURS Call Center
(386) 467-8677 / TDD: (800) 955-8771

Councilwoman Kathy Washington
WELAKA CODE DEPARTMENT (386) 467-9800, ext. 203
Pauline Kinney kwashington@welaka-fl.gov
(386) 530-0336
codes@welaka-fl.gov

Town Attorney, Patrick Kennedy
WELAKA BUILDING DEPARTMENT TownAttorney@welaka-fl.gov
Mark Criswell - Universal Building Inspector
(386) 467-9800 ext. 105 or Option 4 Events Committee: events@welaka-fl.gov
building@welaka-fl.gov

Waste Pro: (386) 328-5445

It is our pleasure to serve the Town of Welaka!




